
LINCOLNSHIRE HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD – 28 MARCH 2023 
CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
 
Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy 
Following sign off at the last Health and Wellbeing Board meeting, the updated Joint Health and 
Wellbeing Strategy for Lincolnshire has been republished on the County Council’s website. The document 
is available at Joint health and wellbeing strategy – Lincolnshire County Council. 
 
 
Primary Care Network Alliance Representative 
Sunil Hindocha has stood down as the Primary Care Network Alliance Representative on the Health and 
Wellbeing Board following his appointment as Interim Medical Director with NHS Lincolnshire Integrated 
Care Board.  
 
Sadie Aubrey will now be attending as the Primary Care Network Alliance representative. 
 
 
Funding for Lincolnshire schools to open their sports facilities. 
Active Lincolnshire has been awarded £989k of Opening School Facilities investment from the 
Department of Education, to support Lincolnshire schools to open their facilities for local community and 
pupils to use, for sport and other physical activities, outside of the normal school day. 
 
The investment will enable 27 schools to open their facilities. The funding will support schools over the 
next three years with £331,000 distributed in the first year across sixteen schools. Funding can last from 
one to three years for each school with long term sustainability being at the heart of each programme. 
 
Active Lincolnshire will be supporting and funding schools in every district to open facilities for a broad 
range of activities: from increasing access to swimming at five facilities, to developing new basketball, 
netball, and table tennis sessions, all the way through to new fitness suites, gardening clubs and more. 
 
 
Health and Wellbeing Presentations to District Councils 
Derek Ward and I have written to the Leaders and Chief Executives of the District Councils offering to 
meet their Executives and senior managers to talk about health and wellbeing in their district, and to 
present the Director of Public Health Annual report. To date we have met with the City of Lincoln Council 
(2 March) and South Kesteven District Council (14 March). 
 
 
LGA Community Wellbeing Board 
I attended the Local Government Association (LGA) Community Wellbeing Board met on 1 March 2023 
and received confidential briefings on the latest Adult Social Care Assurance Framework and the newly 
launched Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) Major Conditions Strategy. 
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https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/directory-record/63751/joint-health-and-wellbeing-strategy
https://www.activelincolnshire.com/news/funding-for-lincolnshire-schools-to-open-their-sports-facilities-helping-local-communities-to-be-more-active
https://questions-statements.parliament.uk/written-statements/detail/2023-01-24/hcws514


This page is intentionally left blank


	5 Chairman's Announcements

